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Many apologies.  We had prepared a detailed reply for you on all of your points at
 the start of November, and I do recall speaking to you about it at the time.  In that
 conversation I gave an indication that the replies to most of your points were
 affirmative, although we had an issue over the re-classification of revenue. 
 However, we originally thought a meeting with the Minister would be taking place
 around that time, and held the reply awaiting confirmation of a date and agenda. 
 As events rolled forward the reply was unfortunately overlooked.

The Ministerial meeting has now taken place and we have a date set for a budget
 meeting on 6 February, which I gather and Barry will attend.  We may touch
 on some of the same issues but, in the meantime, here are our responses to your
 original questions.

Note 2 - Reclassification of capital as revenue grant-in-aid:  we are not able
 to reclassify the grant in this way.  The overall grant levels for both capital
 and resource spending are set in our budget through the Spending Review
 process, and we would continue to classify the £1.6m and £1.87m in the
 next two years as capital grant-in-aid, from the Scottish Government’s point
 of view.  While I understand that this may cause some difficulties in
 reporting spend against the relevant feasibility studies, I trust it does not
 create significant difficulties.

Note 3 - Revenue underspend:  we are content for you to handle the
 projected underspend as set out in your note.

     

Note 4 - Underspend on toll abolition grant:  we are content to give formal
 consent to the retention of the underspend on this one-off grant, amounting
 to £319,000.

      

Note 5 - Increase capital grant-in-aid in 2008-09 to £2.148 million - we have
 noted the changed spending profile for capital.  We are content to increase
 the capital Grant-in-aid (GIA) to be paid in the current year, from £6.895m to
 £9.043m.  This revised figure remains within the Spending Review
 allocation, and reflects changes to the proposed grant levels in 2009-10 and
 20010-11.  The change requires an amendment to the relevant GIA letter,
 but I propose that we postpone this until after Budget and Monitoring Group
 meeting.

Note 6 - Rephase capital grant-in-aid: along with the above, we are content
 to proceed on the basis of your rephased spending proposals, as they stood
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